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The Program on Homeland Security at Middlesex Community College in Massachusetts is now entering its second year.  The Program aims to serve as a source of timely, accurate, professional information and instruction concerning homeland security and emergency management issues for the First Responder and related communities in the eastern Massachusetts area.  The college is the largest of the 15 public community colleges in Massachusetts, with a total enrollment of approximately 23,000 (12,000 degree candidates, and 11,000 other students of all categories).  We are located on two campuses in Middlesex County: an urban campus in Lowell, and a suburban campus in Bedford off Route 3, within a short drive from the interchanges with I-95 and I-495.  The college has a long tradition of training and educating police officers, firefighters and emergency medical technicians.  MCC recently obtained a $500,000 federal grant to provide computer mapping and related geographic information systems (G.I.S.) training to police agencies throughout this region. We also host the regional municipal police academy, which provides basic academy training to police recruits from approximately forty cities and towns agencies in northeast Massachusetts.    

The MCC Homeland Security Program has thus far concentrated on identifying significant issues of concern to the First Responder community having to do both homeland security and emergency management issues, and in providing expert advice on these matters.  To this end, major conferences were convened this academic year on the specifics and practical application of the USA Patriot Act, and on the possibility of an outbreak of an Avian Influenza Pandemic.  Both conferences were well attended and very well received by the professional community, with the Influenza Pandemic conference attracting two hundred attendees from five New England states.

We are attending this conference in the hope of learning more from the experiences of other institutions.  In particular we hope to identify emerging issues of concern that we ought to be addressing, and hope to learn how better to construct practical, short workshops on specific topics that will attract active responses from First Responder agencies.

